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*     Action required  
 

COLONEL COMMANDANT’S UPDATE 

Dining-in Nights 

This edition includes details and acceptance details for 2 
major dinner functions which will be held within the next 
3 months.  

I draw your attention to RAEME Offrs, WO, SNCO 
Corps Dinner which will be held at Edinburgh Barracks 
on Friday 17

th
 August and the AEME/RAEME All Ranks 

Dinner to be held in the Brighton RSL on Saturday 22
nd

 
September (Note this is earlier in the year than usual).  

NOTE:   RESPONSES REQUIRED ASAP 

I am please to advise that our Head of Corps, Brig David 
Creagh, along with other members of the Head of Corps 
cell, are planning to attend the Corps Dinner on the 17

th
 

August.  It will be a great opportunity to it the Edinburgh 
precinct. For full details and response details please see 
pages 5 and 9.  

I would like to see as many eligible members of the 
Association attend these functions.  

Arte-et-Marte 

COL Greg Rosser 
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  What a Con 
 
Outside Bristol Zoo is a car park where cars 
and coaches can park.  There was also a 
bloke with a hat and ticket machine charging 
cars £1 and coaches £5.  The parking 
attendant worked there for 25 years, but 
then one day didn't turn up for work... 
  
‘Ho hum’ said Bristol Zoo management - 
 ‘We’d better phone Bristol City Council and 
get them to send a new parking  
attendant’....... 
  
’Err no’ said the Council...’That car park is 
your responsibility’... 
  
‘Err no’ said Bristol Zoo, ‘the attendant was 
employed by you, wasn't he? 
  
‘Err NO!!!!’  
  

Sitting in his villa in Spain is a bloke who 
has been collecting the car park takings 

for Bristol Zoo for the last 25 years... 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 

DIARY DATES 2012 
 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

- Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 16th August 

- 2012 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner Friday 17th August 

- RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 4th September 

- RAEME Corps Seminar 18-19 October 

- Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th October 

- RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) Saturday 22nd September  

-Association  Bunnings BBQ fundraiser (helpers required) Sunday 25th November 

- ARA RAEME Corps Birthday Activity (Woodside Barracks) Friday 30th November 

- Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 2nd December 

- AEME/ RAEME Assoc. RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 2nd December 

 

 

None Reported 

From Central Region 

 
 

 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget the Fallen 

 

 

Reported from the Queensland Association: 

• Bruce IRELAND passed away 

on 26
th

 Dec 2011 

• Bevan Pattison HART passed 

away on 2
nd

 April 2012 aged 76 
years 

 

• Brian John Nugent MALONE, 

18
th

 Elec Fitter, on 20
th

 April 2012 

• LTCOL John (JP) POWER, 

MBE, (RTD passed away 
peacefully 24

th
 May 2012 aged 79 

years  

• Ted Richards (Gentleman Ted), 

passed away on 26
th

 May 2012 following 

a stroke 

• Henry O’Reilly, 14
th

 Apprentice (ex 

161 Recce Flt) passed away on 27
th

 Jun 

2012 following a long illness 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

 

 

 

DON’T FORGET  

If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 

ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
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RAEME LUNCHEON 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be 

held on Tuesday 4th September at the Cremorne Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 

12:00pm. This Luncheon is being organised by Bob Killoran.  

If anyone would like to attend, please contact Bob Killoran on (08) 8382 4275 

before Friday 31st August so they can let the hotel know how many to cater for.  

If you know of others who spent time with AEME or RAEME, please let them know or 

bring them along. 
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2012 
ANNUAL CENTRAL REGION  

RAEME OFFICERS, WOs & SNCOs  

DINING-IN NIGHT 

 

MAJ Stigter, Company Commander, Admin Company, 7th Battalion (RAR)  is 
organising the 2012 Annual RAEME Dining-in Night and is inviting all serving and 
ex-serving RAEME ARA and GRes Officers, WOs and SNCOs to join 7th Battalion 
members for the evening. 

The Dinner will be held on Friday 17th August in the Officer’s Mess, RAAF 
Edinburgh. Bus transport will be provided from Keswick Barracks Sergeants’ Mess 
for association members living South of Adelaide. 

A copy of the Invitation is attached to this newsletter, and all 
those eligible to attend are encouraged to participate.  RSVPs 
are required by 9th August so don’t miss out. The invitation is 
open to all serving and ex-serving RAEME Officers, WOs and 
SNCOs. While the invitation is being widely circulated, if you 
know of anyone who has not received an invitation please let 
them know about the dining-in night as it promises to be a great 
evening.  

 

 
 

OLDER FOLKS 

An older gentleman had an appointment to see the 
urologist who shared offices with several other 
doctors. The waiting room was filled with 
patients.. As he approached the receptionist's 
desk, he noticed that the receptionist was a large 
unfriendly woman who looked like a Sumo 
wrestler... He gave her his name. 

In a very loud voice, the receptionist said, 
"YES, I HAVE YOUR NAME HERE;  YOU WANT 
TO SEE THE DOCTOR ABOUT IMPOTENCE, 
RIGHT?" 

All the patients in the waiting room snapped their 
heads around to look at the very embarrassed 
man...  He recovered quickly, and in an equally 
loud voice replied, 

 'NO, I'VE COME TO INQUIRE ABOUT A SEX 
CHANGE OPERATION, BUT I DON'T WANT THE 
SAME DOCTOR THAT DID YOURS.' 

The room erupted in applause! 

DON'T MESS WITH OLD FOLKS. 

 

SCAM  WARNING!!!! 

Just  got scammed out of $25.  

Bought Tiger Woods DVD  entitled "My favourite 18 
holes". 

Turns  out it's about golf. 

Absolute  waste of money. 
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Membership Renewals 
 Due Now 

 

Has your membership expired or is it about to expire ??????? 
Check the last page of this Newsletter and if the  

date shown is 2012 or earlier contact 
our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 

 
Note:  The Annual Fee is now $10 and the maximum pre payment is 5 

years 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
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ANZAC DAY 2012 

MARCH REPORT 
 

Report provided by John Howard 
 

With a forecast of light rain for ANZAC DAY, many 

veterans turned in wet weather attire, but someone up 

there smiled down on us and we ended up with only a 
few high clouds which soon drifted away.  By the time 

he march got underway, there was even a little bit of 

sunshine. I then had the feeling it was going to be a nice 
day for us all.  

 

RAEME WW2 VETERANS - GROUP 5 assembled 
on the northern side of North Terrace in front of the Art 

Gallery of SA.  

 Unfortunately there was only one veteran who 

considered himself able to complete the march and he 
said he was "doing it for all his mates who were no 

longer able to march". To ensure he completed the 

march he enlisted the aid of two young ladies 
(granddaughters?) and I am pleased to report he manage 

to finish the full march.  

 

RAEME VIETNAM VETERANS - GROUP 9 (C) 
(changed from Group 10 (A) last year). The group 

assembled on the eastern side of Pulteney Street 

adjacent to Grenfell Street.  
The Vietnam RAEME Group march was again lead by 

MAJ (Adj) Lee with well over 30 in the ranks. A great 

effort and hopefully the numbers will continue to grow 
as more of our RAEME brethren get to know about the 

new group. Because they are a new group, they are still 

using the standard yellow RAEME identification disc 

as a banner and it is hoped that now they have become 
an established group we can ensure a more permanent 

"banner" can be organised for next year. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 RAEME Vietnam Veterans Group 

 
AEME/RAEME ASSOCIATION - GROUP 12(A) 

assembled on the northern side of Grenfell Street, east of 
Pulteney Street.  

There were a few minor teething problems to be sorted 

out by the marshals, including the arrival and positioning 
of the recycled bands an Army Cadet before Group 12 

was ready to move. Once all these problems had been 

solved, 22 members (including 9 members from 16 AD 

Regt) marched proudly behind the association banner.  
This year the group was lead by ex SGT Bob Gell and he 

was ably assisted by Keith Tyler and David Renshaw 

carrying the banner. To the surprise of the marchers, this 
year the route to the dismissal point continued down King 

William Road and finished to the left side of the Cross of 

Sacrifice, but in true RAEME fashion it did not cause any 
problems. Well done to all who marched and hopefully 

you all had a great day after the march as well.  

 

STREET.  

The association committee would like to thank everyone 
who attended and represented RAEME during the march 
as it is important that the Corps is seen to be alive and 
well during this type of activity. 
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Operation Spanner Pack 
The aim of the operation is to provide RAEME 

soldiers serving overseas with a pack(s) of 

goodies which makes their time overseas a little 

more comfortable. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Email from Ray Norman - 26 March 2012 

Ladies and Gents, 

Yesterday on behalf of all Regional Association, HOC, 
Corps Committee and other sponsors, a further 109 x 

Boxes of groceries,  Corps stubby cooler plus 30 x very 

large envelopes of various types of magazines and 
DVD’s were packed for our Corps staff and support 

staff in all areas of operations. Each box will be shared 

between two diggers. These parcels will leave Buderim 
this coming Wednesday in time for ANZAC Day 

receipt. 

Attached is the letter that was enclosed in each pack. 

Also attached the March packing team image Ian and 
Wendy Leabeater (left) Gary and Lynell Sargent 

(centre) Raymond Norman and Karen Stafford. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Additionally attached an image of one of our favourite 
Corps ladies on operations receiving a Spanner pack 

earlier this year, 

For your information and dissemination as appropriate. 

 
Raymond Norman OAM 

President RAEME National Association and  

Chairman RAEME Association Queensland 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Subsequent Letter from 

RAEME soldiers from 9CSSB 
 

To the RAEME Association President and Members 

My name is CPL David Cawthorne 48th class VM and I 
would like to thank you all for the Spanner packs that we 

received whilst on Operation. As you may be aware there 

are care packs sent by all types of business and RSL's 

and the general public, but it blows all the other Corps 
away when we receive one from our own Corps. The 

looks on the faces of the grunts was priceless when we 

received an extra one, and the thought that has gone into 
the packs is great. As expected it has all the tools a 

RAEME soldier needs, a stubby holder, playing cards, 

some lollies and magazines plus a DVD. So on behalf of 
myself and my two other (107 FD Wksps Coy - 9CSSB) 

RAEME colleagues CPL James Boulton and CPL Bruce 

Nichols I would like to thank you for a wonderful gesture. 

I hope you and all the RAEME members have a great 
ANZAC Day and thanks again from the boys on OP 
ANODE rotation 27. 
 

This makes a total of 2525 packs dispatched to 

approx 3,500 diggers and support staff 
 

The SA Association committee plans to 

make another donation to the Spanner 
Pack Fund this year. 
 

Personal Donations 

Cheque/Money order to The Treasurer, RAEME Assoc. 
QLD, PO Box 11 CANNON HILL, QLD, 4170  
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA  

ALL RANKS DINNER 2012 
 

Following on from the success of 

previous Mixed All Ranks Dinners, the 

AEME/RAEME Association will be 

holding a Mixed All Ranks Dinner again 

this year.  It will be a great opportunity 

to mix with current and past RAEME 

members. 

 

ALL WELCOME 
 

Details are as follows: 

Location:   Brighton RSL (and Bowling Club)  

Address: Keelara St. Brighton 

(Behind Civic Centre  20-24 Jetty Rd) 

Cost: $20 per head  

for a DELICIOUS 3 Course Meal 

(Alternate Drop) 

Date:  Saturday 22nd September 2012 Dress: Neat casual 

Time: 1830 for 1900 hrs Drinks:  Buy your own 

 Vegetarian Meals Available   Guests:  Spouses /partners welcome 

If you wish to attend please complete and return the Booking Slip below. 

It promises to be a great night so put it in your diary and book ASAP. 

.................................................................................................................................................................... 

I wish to / am unable to attend   (circle choice)  Please advise if you have any special dietary requirements. 

Name  ................................................ Partner   ...................................................... 

Contact Telephone Number   ...................................................... 

Attached is my Cheque/Money order for $.................. 

RSVP BY 16TH SEPTEMBER 2012 

Replies to Don Harvy  10 Oliver Street,    REYNELLA   SA  5161, alternatively 

Mobile - 412 021 411, Home - (08) 70074470 or Email - harvy@adam.com.au 

 
Special Dietary Requirements 

...................................................................................................................................................... 

.   
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2012 RAEME  
MIXED ANZAC FUNCTION 

The 2012 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Function was held in the 
Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen on Saturday 21

st
 

April. As always we had a good attendance, but we can 
always do with more members, family and friends, so 
please join us next year and invite any other RAEME 
members you meet.  

Everyone enjoyed the usual excellent barbeque meal 
which included a range of delicious salads.  
Congratulations to the cooks who always make the 
evening such a success  

The traditional “Remembrance Ceremony” was held at 
9:00pm and Warrant Officer Al Kidney from Australian 
Army Band - Adelaide played the "Rouse" and “Last 
Post”.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There were also lots of raffle prize winners. The function 
concluded at approx 11:30pm. 

Our Treasurer, Ron Moran reports that the association 
made a reasonable profit from the evening. This was 
made up of door takings, raffles etc and will be used in the 
running of our association. A range of RAEME 
merchandise was also available for sale 

Thanks go to all those who assisted in any way during the 
evening and with refurbishing the Other Ranks Canteen 
after the function. 
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REMINDER 
If you have a computer and are connected to the 
internet you can receive your newsletter by 
email.   

If you would like to receive your newsletter by email 
or try it and see how it works send an email to 
gregrosser@adam.com.au and say if it is a trial or 
you would like to receive it by email permanently 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Parking Officer's Funeral  

 As the coffin was being lowered into the 

ground at a Parking Officer's funeral 

A voice from inside screams:  

"I'm not dead, I'm not dead! Let me out!!!"  The 
Vicar smiles, leans forward sucking air 

through his teeth and mutters: 

"Too late pal, the paperwork’s already done" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a bagpiper, I play many gigs. Recently I was 
asked by a funeral director to play at a graveside 
service for a homeless man. He had no family or 
friends, so the service was to be at a pauper's' 
cemetery in the back country. 

 As I was not familiar with the backwoods, I got 
lost and, being a typical man, I didn't stop for 
directions. 

I finally arrived an hour late and saw the funeral 
guy had evidently gone and the hearse was 
nowhere in sight. There were only the diggers and 
crew left and they were eating lunch. 

I felt badly and apologized to the men for being 
late. I went to the side of the grave and looked 
down and the vault lid was already in place. I didn't 
know what else to do, so I started to play. 

The workers put down their lunches and began to 
gather around. I played out my heart and soul for 
this man with no family and friends. I played like 
I've never played before for this homeless man. 

And as I played 'Amazing Grace,' the workers 
began to weep. They wept, I wept, we all wept 
together. When I finished I packed up my bagpipes 
and started for my car. Though my head hung low, 
my heart was full. 

As I opened the door to my car, I heard one of the 
workers say, "I never seen nothin' like that before 
and I've been putting in septic tanks for twenty 
years." 

Apparently I'm still lost...it's a man thing 

A SIMPLE REQUEST.. 

A wee old man went into a chemist to buy 

Viagra. 

 “Can I have 6 tablets, and can you cut them 

into quarters for me?” 

 “I can cut them into quarters sir” says the 

chemist, “but a quarter won’t give you a full 

erection” 

 “I’m 96” says the old man, “I don’t have any 

use for an erection.  I just want it sticking out 

far enough so I don’t piss on my slippers!!!” 
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Veterans' Health Week 2012  
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Department of Veterans' Affairs (DVA) will co-ordinate the fourth annual Veterans' Health Week (VHW) between 
Monday 22 and Sunday 28 October 2012. VHW aims to raise awareness of, and encourage participation in, activities 

that promote and maintain the health and wellbeing of veterans, their families and carers.  

The Minister for Veterans' Affairs, the Hon. Warren Snowdon MP, has endorsed this year's theme of "Social Inclusion -

Participate, Connect and Influence ".  

A number of events will be organised across Australia throughout the week that will focus on enhancing social inclusion 

for veterans. DVA recognises that working together with ex-service organisations can help overcome barriers to social 
inclusion for individuals and the community.  

The key messages for VHW 2012 promote action for social inclusion  

• Participate by learning something new through employment, volunteer work or education and training.  

• Connect by linking in to local community resources and engaging with people and family.  

• Influence by having a voice, influencing decisions that affect you and speaking up for those who can't for 
themselves.  

The strength of the veteran community lies with its members and their social connections and my purpose in writing to 
you is to invite your members to take part in this major health promotion initiative.  

This year in particular, DVA is calling on the veteran community to consider how they can involve others who they 

think would benefit from reconnecting and feeling included and ask everyone to encourage other veterans to get behind 
this great initiative by attending and supporting the activities that are planned, or to organise VHW events.  

DVA's Veterans' Access Network offices are responsible for working with ex-service organisations to assist in planning 
and coordinating events in metropolitan and regional areas and will be in touch to promote and help organise local 

events.  

VHW also provides an opportunity for you to promote and highlight any ex-service organisation activities within your 
local community.  

Up-to-date information about VHW will be available through a variety of channels such as the VHW website at 
www.dva.gov.au/vhw.htm as well as Vetaffairs and other newsletters.  

If you would like to take up this opportunity by attending or planning an event for VHW 2012, we would like to hear 

from you. A very limited amount of funding may be available to assist you.  

In order to find out more about the Week, the activities planned and how to be involved, please call -Margie Gutteridge, 

SA VAN Manager on (08) 8290 0375.  

 

Copy of modified letter from Ian Kelly Deputy Commissioner, SA 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2012, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 

Subs increased to $10 per year on 1 Jul. Max 
forward payment is 5 years eg $50 for five years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth if you wish to claim the free “over 
75 year rule” membership.  

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 

Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  

Current Members 

Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster 
(2013),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter Badcock (2010), 
Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (Over 75), 
Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk 
(2012), Wayne Birch (2013), Philip Birkett (2012), John 
Black (2014), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton 
(2009), David Brand (2015), Shane Buckley (2012), 
Roger Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2012), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2014), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2016),Phillip Coppin (2013), John Corkran (2013), Ian 
Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2015), Ron Coxon OAM 
(2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), Gavin 
D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky 
(2012), Chris Duffield (2017), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len 
Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey Etheridge 
(2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), 
Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel 
(2014), Jan Gancarz (2013), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob 
Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis (2013), Steve Gough (2010), 
Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley (2008), Tony Gow 
(2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2013), 
Jock Hart (2012), Don Harvy (2015),Anthony Harriden 
(2012), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (2012), Greg 
Hay (2015), Colin Haynes (2014), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2015), Brian Holmes (2015), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2013), Gary 
Howell (2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2011), Graham Janz (2016), Juris Jaudzems 
(2014),Ian Jeisan (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay 
Johnson (2013),Mark Johnson(2013), Ben Jones 
(2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (Over 75), Geoff 
Kohler (2015), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2014), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2021), Greg Lowe (2013), Chris Macintosh 
(2036), Steve Maher (2008), Alan Marks (Over 75), 

Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew (2013), Bob Mathews 
(2011), Reg Mc Coll (2010), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred 
McInerney (2015), Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie 
(2011), Buzz Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney (2011),Gary 
Meinhardt (2011), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody 
(2014), Ron Moran (2017), Don Morgan OAM (Over 75), 
Richard Moyses (2014), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls 
(2017), Gary Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim 
Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2013), Dave O’Brien 
(2013),Peter Oliver (2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), 
John Owen (2014), Frank Owen OAM (2013), Dick 
Pailthorpe (2011), Doug Pammenter (2012), Nick 
Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott 
(2012), Roger Parsons (2014) David Pearce (2011), 
Lionel Penley (2015), Rex Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis 
(2010),John Prince(2014), John Raftery (2014), Chris 
Rajasingham (2013), Hank Ramm (2016), Mick Reeve 
(2013), Pete Reynolds (2015), Greg Robinson (2014), Bill 
Roch (2011), Greg Rosser (2016), Dennis Rowlands 
(2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster (2014), Brian 
Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic 
(2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), Bob 
Silcock (2014), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), 
Victor Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2014), Max 
Sparrow (2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick 
(2014), Murray Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2012), 
Donald Sutherland (2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian 
Taylor (2017), Paul Teague (2010), Howard Terry (Over 
75), Noel Thomas (2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Robert 
Thompson (2012) , Dick Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar 
(2014), Donald Tremethick (2013), Graham Tweeddale 
(2013), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien Van De Velde (2016), 
Mark Van Oostveen (2020),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde 
(2009), Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2015),   
Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan 
Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2011), Graham West OAM 
(2014),Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), 
Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan 
Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2015), Betty Winstanley 
(2012), Pat Wright (2012), Brian Yelds (2017), John 
Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2017) 
 

Associate Members 
 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2012), Pam Gaskin 
(2016), Anne-Michelle Howell (2015), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2012) 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 

 


